

**Minutes by:** BB

**Attendance**

**Present:** BB, LZ, AB, EB, MA, GF

**Absent:** EH, RK, SJ, DM

**Updates:** *(30 min)*

Emma

-Designed Pamphlet to advertise for November trip to Campbell River

Meagan

Organized the successful movie night which ~9 people went to. Spent some time helping out in the shop.

Geoff

Put up meeting minutes and posted on Facebook

Emily

Printed out pamphlets for Campbell River Dive trip and is suggesting some edits. Talked to BA about DEMA, and to RK about newsletter.

Bjorn

Organized clubs days. Went in and gave a presentation for an Open Water class. Significantly, one of the people in the class remembered me a few weeks later. Went to the all president's mixer and made a few contacts with other clubs that might be interested in diving events. Looked into purchasing a TV. Bought a TV/blue ray.

LZ

Talked to BA about ordering club merchandise. Unfortunately the advice was not taken.

**@ Events**

Clubs Days: EB, MA, DM, RK, LZ, AB,

Execs at Day of the Longboat: BB, MA, RK, EB, DM

Execs at Movie Night: BB, EB, DM, SJ, MA

Execs on Powell River Trip: SJ, MA

**Review of Incomplete Action Items: (10 min)**

**All** should try to go to one OW/AOW/DSD class a month to make a presentation about the executive and club events and try to make some connections with the students. **Bjorn** talk this over with BA a bit more

**Dayle** to follow up on RA led SCUBA diving nights. As of last: "Emailed PRC (resident advisors) to encourage RA club events. Got a good contact and sent out an email blurb of the club. Sounds hopeful." Contact again and try to help set some nights up.

**New Action Items: (30 min)**

The next exec meeting will be around Nov. 5<sup>th</sup>-16<sup>th</sup> at Meagan's place. A doodle will be sent out

**Emily** to print edited fliers for the Campbell River trip by **Oct. 20<sup>th</sup>**.

The November club dive will have a Scavenger hunt. **Emily** to come up with the plans (rules) and scavenger card by **Oct 25<sup>th</sup>**.

**Bjorn** to send out exec list.

**Emily** will lead Pumpkin dive – (prizes: C8 Xenon light, 1x free gear rental, new AquaSoc shirt). Execs cannot win the prizes

**Geoff** to update both instructor and executive profiles

**Bjorn** to take off the AquaSoc page because we think it is pulling people away from the group

**Meagan** is going to come up with a date/plan for a Darby's Wednesday pub night trivia session by **Oct. 20<sup>th</sup>**.

**Bjorn** will add classes to the exec calendar so we can look into assigning presentations for courses.

Emily not making scavenger hunt dive. Will get **Larissa** and **Ali** will lead the scavenger hunt at the club dive.

**Geoff** will coordinate the website calendar with BA. Discuss with BA by **Oct. 25<sup>th</sup>**.

**Geoff** to get more uploads of photos to website – organize transfer of photos to website via dropbox or Facebook. Add some photos (and let us know) by **Nov. 1**.

**Bjorn** asked BA to give us a proposal for DEMA.

**Emily** and **Ali** thinking about mural event for back of club classroom. EB and AB to get permission from the SUB. EB to organize an outline for the mural (use a projector) – to get just the big stuff set up. (Total budget \$50) -paint from reuse centers. To track down permission by **Oct. 19<sup>th</sup>**

### **Ideas:**

Another idea that came up was having monthly events for people who just had a dive class.

Several great game night ideas were brought up including Trivia Pub night (own at go to a pub) Fish Bingo, Jeopardy

U/W kissing contest club dive at some point

Larissa's marketing ideas: -chalk painting of bus loop -hiding paper fish around campus... If you find one you can redeem it for money off courses/gear (small ones around)

AB wants to do shark week on campus –show shark movies, shark cookies, shark bingo. Shark talk (Chris Harvey Clark) → do it at the beginning of next term

Event at the aquarium requires at least 10 people for group rate. **Meagan** to find out how many people are interested. We decided that it would be difficult to get enough people to come out, so we will look into this next spring.